NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

February 19, 2013 @ 7:00 PM 

Town Hall, 345 Main Street, Room 112
ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Magee, David Osborne and Bruce Humphrey.
Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:

Additions: Nancy Hemingway mentioned two Requests for continuation: 387 River and 486 Mount Blue.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the agenda as printed.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

· Commission Priority Projects, Land Management

David Osborne discussed priority projects, due to damage from the recent storm, and suggested forming work teams. Nancy Hemingway was requested to call Alan Thompson and inquire about picking up the downed trees. 

· Town Report

Nancy Hemingway said a vote is needed once David Osborne amends his copy of the town report and sends it to the Commission members.

· Economic Development Committee Recommendations – 50’ buffer removal

David Osborne said the Economic Development Committee Recommendations would be the 50’buffer removal changing to 10’. The Planning Board submitted their collective advice in a letter to Rick Merritt.

David Magee suggested that we document our questions/comments in a letter.

Motion: David Magee moved that we have Nancy Hemingway draft a letter distributed for comment stating the Commission is not in favor of the proposal.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Magee, David Osborne.                                        Opposed: Bruce Humphrey 

SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

· Open Space & Recreation

Marynel Halatsis said that there would be an Open Space meeting in the near future.

· Pathways

Bob Woodill said that at the last meeting, they determined $700,000 to $800,000 dollars was needed for work from the Middle School to the Center (Phase 2). Last Thursday they asked for $700,000 or nothing. 

· Trail/Signage

Bob Woodill said that $28,000 was voted upon for the trail/signage. Also, a few more loops were added for the Wildcat Lane trail and $7,000 was added to total.  

· Farming/Licensing

David Osborne has not yet had a meeting with Whittaker.  He doesn’t feel that there is any problem with the format going forward.

· CPC

Bruce Humphrey questioned if the Commission had a set of priorities that could be suggested. David Osborne answered no list exists and said to request funds we’d need to complete an application like any other department. Bruce Humphrey feels that we should have more of a voice as to how the money is spent. Ellen Allen suggested that these opinions should be discussed at Town Meeting. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

1. Bills: CPC $1,012 – Open Space plan editing. CPC $4,701- Open Space design, Debra Kruk $300.

Motion: David Magee moved to pay the bills.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes 2/5/13 – Nancy Hemingway said minutes are not ready for vote. She drafted a different format for the minutes and suggested input from members. Review and continue at next meeting. 

3. Reorganization (Vice-chair) – two members not in attendance. Not discussed.

8:00 PM – 

PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 
South Street, Lot 2 / SE52-1010 / Construct Single-Family Home w/ driveway & utilities

OOC (Closed Hearing / Legal Document) 

Applicant: Bruce Duquet / Representative: Paul Mirabito 

Present: Abutters -John and Karen Argiro.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway read the recommendations from John Chessia and Art Allen. 

Details were reviewed and discussed by Commission. Special Conditions kept were #1, 2, 4, 6, 7 & 8. Removed was special condition #3. Special Condition #5 amended to approve either concrete bound with markers every 50’ or split rail fence continuous with signage.  

Nancy Hemingway read the decision on the French drain. 

Motion: David Magee moved to approve the OOC for South Street, Lot 2 (SE52-1010).

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

23 Tiffany Road / SE52-979 / Septic Repair                                                                   COC

Applicant: The Pratt Revocable Trust / Representative: Joe Webby, Webby Engineering

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway reviewed the site. Location is stable. Recommends issuing the COC with a clause of no mowing in the back half of the septic except once per year to prevent woody growth.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a COC for 23 Tiffany Road/SE52-979.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

98 Brantwood Road / SE52-1020 / Septic Installation    NOI (cont.) & OOC Legal Vote & Document 

Applicant: Stephen Gately / Representative: Evan Wilmarth, Dover Land Surveying

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said there were no comments or concerns from DEP. Recommends approval with the condition that back of system be allowed to grow natural and mowed once yearly to keep woody growth down. 

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the hearing for 98 Brantwood Road. 

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

387 River Street / SE52-1018 / Septic Repair                                                                    NOI 

Applicant: RebuildEx Lowes Restoration Services – Wells Fargo 

Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting 

Nancy Hemingway stated applicant requested a continuation to March 5, 2013.

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the 387 River Street hearing to the March 5, 2013 meeting.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

486 Mount Blue Street / SE52- 1016 / After-the-Fact Clear cutting & Groundwork 

NOI (After-the-Fact) (cont.) 

Applicant: Michael Frazier / Representative: Joseph Webby, Webby Engineering

Nancy Hemingway stated applicant requested a continuation to March 5, 2013.

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the 486 Mount Blue St. hearing to the March 5, 2013 meeting.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

211 Bowker Street / SE52-1007 / Pool                                                                            NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Alfredo & Susana Chan / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 
Present: Kevin Grady

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway stated a previous meeting suggested removing the dewatering pit and replacing it with a dewatering bag. Kevin Grady said that they are suggesting a 10’ x 15’ dewatering bag (1500 gallon flow rate per minute) inside the construction zone as an alternative, with bags of mulch around the bag. Nancy Hemingway agrees with the plantings and the project could be conditioned as far as the barrier. David Magee said that there should be a condition as to the direction of the pool discharge. Nancy Hemingway will draft a decision. Decision-making is scheduled for 3/5/13.

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 211 Bowker Street /SE52-1007.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor: All 


Opposed: None

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd. / SE52-997 / Single-family home lots. Etc                    NOI (cont.) / Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 987 George Road Drainage   

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

(SE52-987: progress will be reviewed in conjunction with this hearing)

Present: Kevin Grady

Discussion:  David Osborne referenced John Chessia’s comments stating there was sediment draining into the pond from along the street. Mr. Chessia suggested we look at a NPDES. Kevin Grady said that seeding will be done in the next few weeks and this should stabilize the draining of sediment. 

Nancy Hemingway said that the funds have been depleted for Seacoast and we’ve had to pay for any additional information. She asked that Mr. Johnson provide additional funds for the consulting. Kevin Grady said that Mr. Johnson would put money into the fund once an itemized bill is sent to him. 

Nancy Hemingway said that the missing information includes NPDES and SWPPP plans. 

David Magee said that this location is not sub-divided and is one land mass. You can’t fragment projects and avoid regulatory regime. 

Nancy Hemingway said that this continuation was to have the basin functioning in order to continue with the sub-division of the lots. We need to get the itemized list from Seacoast and the SWPPP is required before we can move forward.

Abutter - Richard Chevry - what about the catch basins, the French drain and the roads, will they be addressed? There was never an engineer present. Nancy Hemingway said that the French drain is not our jurisdiction. Kevin Grady said that the people agreed to fix the road. 

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to continue the hearing to 3/5/13.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Mill Street & South Street / SE521019/ Mill Pond Dam Removal (Norwell / Hanover)        NOI

Applicant: Paul Gorman, South Shore YMCA / Representative: Chad Cox, GZA 

Bruce Humphrey recused from hearing.

Present: John Ireland, VP Operation for South Shore YMCA and Chad Cox – GZA. 

Discussion: John Ireland presented a project about the dam removal in Hanover and restoration of third Herring Brook to its natural state. 

Chad Cox explained the procedure to be used for the dam removal and the preferred alternative of a modification to allow unimpeded flow passage through the improved natural breach to the right side of the dam.

Nick Wildman of Division of Ecological Restoration spoke about the dam removal and site restoration along with the wetland regulations. David Magee questioned the anticipated impact to the existing wetland line. Chad Cox said that the wetland delineation as they stand still look like viable wetlands. The wetlands will continue to stay hydric and robust. There will be no contraction of existing wetlands. It should actually be more vegetated. 

Brian Kilduff – 260 South Street – asked how long this process takes? Chad Cox said they would start late summer and early fall of 2013 during low flow season. Mr. Kilduff is in agreement with the project.

Sarah Grady – North and South River Watershed Association - said that they will order a population of beetles to be released (40k) and multiply and would not have to be reestablished. 

Nancy Hemingway asked if Nick Wildman would be there as a third party peer monitor? He said that they would be involved during the entire project.

Sandra Woods – Watershed Association – vocalized their support for the efforts to restore the brook and would like to submit a letter to show this support. 

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the hearing on the Mill Pond project until 3/5/13.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Magee and David Osborne.



Opposed:  None

Wendy Bawabe – Historical Society and Commission – wondered why this dam was breached. She was concerned about archeological research and wanted to include the dam in the historical registry.  

ENFORCEMENT & VIOLATION 

13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2) Order to Show Cause

Present: Janet and David Burke, Mr. & Mrs. Kenney

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the restructuring of the stream needs someone for review. John Chessia submitted a bid and we asked for a deposit of $5k that was declined. We submitted another request through Brad Holmes. 

David Burke – 15 Queen Anne Lane – he received a certified letter. Very upset with terminology. Knew nothing about the hearing. Nancy Hemingway provided proof of email sent to Janet Burke with confirmation of receipt. David Magee asked if the funds requested were going to be deposited and Mr. Burke answered that he would not be doing so and Mr. Kenny would be assuming all financial responsibility for this project. 

Mr. Kenny – 13 Queen Anne Lane - explained his concern about the cost of the monitoring. David Magee read the original documents that were sent to the Kennys stating what was required. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue the enforcement violation on 13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane to March 5, 2013. 

Second: David Magee



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

Mount Blue – Forest Cutting

Cuffey Lane

Nancy Hemingway mentioned that John Volpe came in and is proposing to do an open space residential sub-division in exchange for donating land (shown on a plan) to the Commission to create connectivity along the power line to the unconnected parcel. 

Mr. Volpe asked that Nancy propose this to the Commission. David Osborne suggested that the members review the plan and then it can be discussed.

Agent Report: For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

SCIENCE AND REGULATION IN THE NEWS 

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES

ADJOURNMENT: 

Motion: David Magee moved to close the February 19th hearing @11:07pm.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 2, 2013. 
_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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